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that it would be sensible to carry out improvements and a Planning Application was made in
1993 for a two storey extension to the house to provide an extra bedroom and a kitchen and
dining room which was approved. It seems likely that when the work was complete or with
the benefit of approval the property was sold out of the estate.

In 2007 a further application was made by A & S Walker for some minor internal alterations
and then in 2008 for a sun room onto the 1993 addition and finally in 2009 for a garage and
multi use accommodation all of which were approved. It was noted in the applications that
the property had had 3 significant outbuildings which had been demolished in the 1990’s.

Lowdales Cottage has made a very attractive dwelling in this beautiful setting and very
much maintains the National Park core principles of enhancing appearance and character of
the building, preserving and enhancing the character of the area and the use of high quality
materials appropriate for the location.

In terms of the listed building status the primary South Elevation of the dwelling remains
largely unaltered for the last 150 years. The North elevation is more bland and clearly the
1993 extension has improved the appearance in an appropriate manner. The further
extensions are away from the body of the listed building and generally enhance the overall
appearance and the accommodation of the property.

Mr and Mrs Glaysher have now owned Lowdales Cottage for a couple of years and have
generally set about ensuring sustainability of services and maintaining the highest standard
of repairs.

David Bamford Architects have been practising for 38 years including within the North
Yorkshire Moors National Park at Ridge Hall, Staithes for 20 years. Most of the practise
work is smaller scale domestic work including many listed buildings although larger work
includes the redevelopment of the Raithwaite Estate at Sandsend into 2 Hotels, the Lakeside
house and around 20 holiday cottages. The main Hotel was given an award by NYMNPA
for the best commercial development in the national Park.






The link from the outbuilding to the sun room has been a source of consternation since Mr
and Mrs Glaysher moved into the property as it has constantly leaked and there is no benefit
to the 2 external doors. It is therefore proposed that the structure is replaced above floor
level in matching green oak as the sun room which it connects to with a pitched roof
finished in lead and following the pitch line of the adjoining pergola. This should resolve the
problems in a more appropriate fashion.

Very little work is proposed to the landscaping which is all generally appropriate. It is
proposed that the gravel drive and pathway is adjusted round the shed with some stone
paving outside the glazed screens to the studio and to the pergola with some box hedging to
define some small planting areas adjoining the access drive to give some visual softening.

We consider that the proposed work will provide the additional accommodation required
without detracting from the listed building and generally upholding the principles of the
nation park authority.























